
                                                 October 14, 2010 Meeting 
                                    District 1 – Wisconsin State Horse Council 
 
PRESENT:  Mike Haas, President.  Chris Wetzel, Secretary.  Bob White, member. 
 
Meeting was called to order by Mike Haas at 6:55 p.m.  Meeting was held at the 
McDonald’s in Ladysmith, Wisconsin. 
 
Minutes of prior meeting were reviewed.  We did not have a quarum of officers  or 
members to be able to approve minutes. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Mike will bring the binder of WSHC rules  to the next meeting. 
 
Bob White shared information about their trail ride at the Copper Mines. 
Mike Haas shared information about their trail ride at the Taylor County Horse Camp and 
Trails. 
Chris Wetzel shared information about the Barron County Horse Trail Association and 
their new facilities.  Also, she announced the ride for Oct. 16 and 17 had to be cancelled 
due to the anterless deer season for that area that weekend. 
 
Budget was discussed. 
 
YEAR-AT-A-GLANCE was discussed.  We will send a letter to each District 1 club, 
asking them to create their 2011 events in the beginning of the year, and submit their 
calendar to District 1 officers.  The officers will then merge all member calendars to 
create the Year-at-a-glance for the entire district.  Chris will check with Wisconsin Horse 
Council office (Pam) to see if this can be put on the web site next year.  (This will be a 
selling factor to attract new clubs to join Wisconsin State Horse Council) 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
We discussed arranging to have each officer of District 1 visit two or three counties this 
fall or early next year (clubs and/or 4-H groups) to encourage new memberships. (both 
individual and clubs) 
 
We discussed the need for officers to be informed when new members join Wisconsin 
Horse Council.  Chris will call Pam and ask her if they can be printed in the 
CounciLetter. 
 
Next meeting will be Jan. 13th at 6:30 p.m.  (We will skip December due to the busy time 
of the year and the holidays.) 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
 
 


